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Thank you Mr. Chairman,

The payment by Member States of dues to the Organization, on time and in full, is one of the key

factors in ensuring that the OAS is placed on a sound financial footing. It is also a reflection of members’ commitment to the Organization. The importance of the timely payment of quotas was underlined by Ministers at the 2000 General Assembly in Windsor where Member States agreed to a number of measures to promote timely payment, which warrant full application and strengthening.

It is also important, in considering how to improve the financial situation of the OAS, to ensure that Members are assessed in a fair and equitable way. The revision of the OAS scale of quota assessments has been part of our discussions for a number of years. These were initiated on the correct acknowledgement that our quota scale had not kept up with Members’s changing economic situation and was not adequately reflecting their ability to pay. 

Canada believes that the OAS scale of quota assessments needs to be revised and adjusted to the current situation of members and to correct distortions which have accumulated over the years. We recognize the valuable work that has been done by the Working Group on the Scale of Quota Assessments and in the Committee on Administrative and Budgetary Affairs to develop a proposal for a new scale. 

We believe that a new scale should be based, first and foremost on Article 55 of the OAS Charter which states that the quota of each Government shall be established “taking into account the ability to pay of the respective countries and their determination to contribute in an equitable manner”. 

Until now, the assessment of the ability to pay of members at the OAS has been based on the UN scale of quota assessments. We think it should continue to be so. The UN scale of assessments offers a solid basis for establishing the capacity to pay. It offers the advantage of simplifying calculations for the OAS and is an accepted reference by all UN members. It should therefore serve as the basis for the OAS scale of assessments.

We are well aware that the application of the UN scale in the OAS context requires adjustments in view of the different membership of both Organizations. We are prepared to consider the appropriate adjustments that would ensure that the OAS scale reflects adequately the ability to pay of countries. We support including in the revised OAS scale of assessments elements including the ceiling and a minimum contribution. We believe also that the scale of assessments should be reviewed periodically to reflect more adequately the evolving economic conditions which affect members. Failure to adapt the scale on a regular basis results often in substantial variations in members quotas when new assessments of the ability to pay are made.

We are prepared to consider in the introduction of a new scale, measures that could reduce substantial fluctuations in members’ assessments from one scale to the next, such as abatement measures, and phasing in changes.

Canada strongly welcomes and supports initiatives that will ensure the financial health of the Organization. As the second largest contributor, who always pays its assessed contributions on time and in full, we are committed to working with others to improve the current situation. We believe that the time has come to adopt a new scale of quota assessments which is fair, equitable and which will contribute to a stronger OAS.

Thank you.
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